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Warranwood  
Primary School 

www.warranwood.vic.edu.au 

Principalôs Report 
 
2019 AND SOME CHANGES to our Learning Time Table 
 
Starting from the beginning of next year Warranwood will be reverting back to the 3 x 100 minute learning block 
time table schedule throughout each day. This will mean the Morning Learning Block will take place from 9-
10.40 with recess from 10.40-11.10 and then the Mid-Morning Leaning Block will commence at 11.10 until 
12.50pm. Lunch time will now commence at 12.50-1.00 inside the classroom and then lunch playtime will last 
until 1.50pm. The afternoon Learning Block will start at 1.50pm and finish at home time at 3.30pm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
You will notice the students will have exactly the same amount of learning time each day with 300 minutes of 
class time and the different structure will allow them to eat at more regular intervals throughout the day with 
lunch happening earlier than the last few years. We believe this will assist students with their focus and atten-
tion on work tasks and also ensure they are not needing as many brain breaks as the sessions are not as long. 
 
Starting from next year we will have each Levelôs, 2 week Learning Focus for Literacy/ Numeracy and Inquiry 
Learning included in the Connect each fortnight. This is designed to support families with having a clearer pic-
ture of what is happening in class and supporting parents and students to have important conversations about 
the learning that is taking place. There will also be a term overview plan of literacy and numeracy learning topics 
posted in our year level newsletters at the start of each term. Our review this year has given us a number of in-
sights as to how we can work with families to build our home/school learning partnerships and in doing so sup-
port our shared focus on student learning. 
 
 

Term 4, Week 10 
Thursday 13th December, 2018 

WHATôS ON? 
 
14 Volunteers Morning Tea 
14 Reports sent home 
18 Grade 6 Graduation 
19 Grades 5/6 at Coleman Park 
19 Class Parties Prep to Grade 2 
20 Class Party Grades 5/6 

21 Last day of Termð1.30 finish 
 
January 2019 
30 Book pack pick ups 
31 First day for Students Year 1 to Year 6 

STAY TUNED NEXT WEEK FOR OUR  
PRINCIPAL AWARDS 

 

QKR IS HERE-

 

NO STUDENT BANKING  
NEXT WEEK 

Morning Block 9-10.40am Literacy Learning 

Recess 10.40-11.10am   

Mid-Morning Block 11.10-12.50pm Literacy/Numeracy Learning 

Lunch Eating Time 12.50-1.00pm   

Lunchtime Play 1.00-1.50pm   

Afternoon Block 1.50-3.30pm Inquiry Learning 
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Orientation Sessions Completed 
Congratulations to all our students, teachers and parents on the great resilience and growth mind-sets 
demonstrated throughout our orientation sessions. It is admirable to see the positive thinking and relation-
ship building that has taken place over the last weeks with 2 orientation sessions taking place to meet new 
classmates and teachers. The opportunity to meet and work with wider networks of friends is integral to 
building a connected Warranwood community. I remember hearing some students at a previous school dis-
cussing how they didnôt know other students in their year level as they had always been with the same 
group and never been given the opportunity to widen friend networks, even from as far back as kinder! I 
found this sad to think that students in the same year level didnôt even know other peers from the same age 
group. This can sometimes happen and of course means that students could be missing out on meeting a 
possible best friend or great learning partner. The focus on learning and classroom learning communities 
should always take precedence at school as students can of course play with friends each recess and 
lunch times. The focus on student learning relationships is the key to forming our 2019 classes. 
 
Looking Forward 
In 2019 all students will commence school on Thursday 31st for their first day. Staff will be travelling into the 
city on Tuesday 29th to participate in the Plus 10 School Network Positive Education Presentation in the 
morning and then setting up classrooms in the afternoon. Wednesday 30th will see staff working on the 6 
plus 1 writing framework throughout the morning to build understanding and implementation practices to 
support consistency across the school and then planning in teams to plan literacy, numeracy and inquiry 
learning for the term. These two days will be Curriculum Days and play a role in working towards our Annu-
al Implementation Plan goals of building literacy teaching skills and implementing Positive Education prac-
tices at Warranwood.  
 
Stay tuned for our Community Positive Education Launch in term 1 of 2019. A very special day is being 
planned to launch our journey with a great day of learning and participation planned for all culminating in a 
parent forum evening with a special guest presenter. 
 
Shane Harrop 
Principal 
 

Assistant Principal Report 
 
TRANSITION 
The transition process has been finalised for this year and I must say how proud we are of the students as 
they have entered into their new learning environments with remarkable ease and confidence. Often transi-
tion can evoke feelings of anticipation-excitement with a touch of nervousness. However our students have 
created strong bonds with others which has developed a sense of safety via our Connect groups and the 
transition process adopted at our school which has been thoroughly planned and executed. 
 
If your child continues to struggle during the holidays with what their new class and what the year ahead 
may bring, the following tips may be of help to you and your family: 
 
1. Speak to your child and find out how he/she is feeling. 
2. Speak to your childôs teacher about the conversations occurring in class regarding transition. 
3. Write down your concerns and strategies you believe may help and pass onto your childôs new teacher. 
4. Reiterate that while the classes and rooms may be different, they will still see their friends at recess and 
lunch time. 

5. Normalise the change as much as possible ówe did this last yearô. 
6. While sometimes difficult, be positive about the change of class/teacher. 
7. Acknowledge your childôs feelings. 
 

If you require any further support or ideas to lessen the anxiety in your child, please donôt hesitate to con-
tact me. 

 
Suzanne Kot 
Assistant Principal 
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Office News 

A reminder that Student Banking has been finalised for the year. 

2019 Booklists were sent home this week, if your child did not receive one please call in to the Office to collect 
one.  

Thank you to all those families who have finalised family payments this week, could I please encourage every-
one to pay before the 15th December.  It makes things more difficult if we are processing receipts in the final 
week of Term 4. 

Brigid and Sue 

JAPANESE NEWS 
 

Sayonara from Wakana Sensei, until 2019 
 

As you may know Wakana Sensei has returned to Japan for Christmas 
and will be coming back to Warranwood for term 1 next year. She will be 
with us until JAPANESE DAY which will be in the last week of March and 
will be staying with the Stack family, Lachie and Madi.  A big thank you to 
our fantastic host families of 2018 ï the Chen family and the Dela Cruz 
family. We are so lucky to have such generous families in our community. 
I know they have formed very close friendships with Wakana Sensei. Ari-
gato gozaimashita! 

 
 

WHATôS HAPPENING IN PE and SPORT, 2018  
 
 

 

Table tennis competition: 
Congratulations to these students: 
10 yo Boys: Fraser B, 11 yo Boys: Liam R, 12 yo Boys: Liam K, 10 yo Girls: Zali K, 11 yo Girls: Eliza B, 12 yo 
Girls: Ella R. 
56 Classes vs Staff table tennis: 
56VP 10, Teachers 9, 56NW 6, Teachers 19.  
 
Summer Sports selections for 2019 
Our sportsô district will consist of nine sporting teams that begin early in Term 1, 2019. We are always looking 
for parents who would like to volunteer to manage, coach or umpire these teams. Let me know of your availa-
bility. Students will provide me with three selections and, hopefully, Iôll have the teams ready for practise ses-
sions in the first few weeks of the upcoming year. 
Basketball- Open and Girls, Tee-Ball- Open and Girls, T20 Cricket- Open and Girls, Hot Shots- Open, 
Volleybounce- Girls, Lacrosse- Open. 
 
Andrew Tonkin 
PE Teacher 
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CANTEEN NEWS AND ROSTER 
 

LAST DAY FOR LUNCH ORDERS THIS Friday! Canteen is closed next week. 
 
A BIG THANKYOU to all of the Parents / Grandparents who have helped in the canteen this year! With your 
ongoing support we are able to provide a valuable service to the school community. I wish you all a relaxing 
and safe break, see you in 2019!! 
 
Important information regarding Qkr online ordering:  
Please make sure when ordering lunches online that you have selected the right day required for the lunch or-
der and also submitted the order. We have had an increasing number of students who are coming to the can-
teen and have no lunch order at lunchtime. 
 

 
If you are unable to attend canteen on the day you are rostered please contact me in advance on   0419 387 
370. 
 
Volunteer hours are: 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 11am to 2.30pm 
Friday 10am to 2.30 pm 
 

Warm Regards,      

aŜƎŀƴ tŀǊƪŜǊ 
 
 

/ŀƴǘŜŜƴ wƻǎǘŜǊΣ ¢ŜǊƳ пΣ нлму 

5ŀǘŜ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ с 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму Adrian Doe Esther Agtoft   

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ т 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму tŜǘŀ tŜƴƴŜƭƭ Holly Pennell YŜƭƭƛŜ {ǇƛŘŜƴ 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ мл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму YƛƳ .ƻƴƛǿŜƭƭ .ŜƭƛƴŘŀ IǳƳǇƘǊƛŜǎ   

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ мм 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 5ƻǊƛǎ {ȅƭŘŀ WƻƴŜǎ   

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ мн 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму /ŀƴǘŜŜƴ /ƭƻǎŜŘ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ мо 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму Mel Farmillio ±ƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ wŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ   

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ мп 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму aƛǎƘelle Deylen Jen Carey Nicki Stevens 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ мт 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

/ŀƴǘŜŜƴ /ƭƻǎŜŘ 

¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ му 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ мф 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ нл 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ нм 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлму 
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